THE UNIVERSITY OF CHICAGO

COMMITTEE ON STATISTICS

2 June 1950

Professor R. A. Fisher 44 Storey's Way Cambridge, ENGLAND

Dear Professor Fisher:

Many thanks for your letter of 17 May, and in particular for suggesting the names of Youden and Mather for papers on the influence of STATISTICAL METHODS FOR RESEARCH WORKERS in their fields of application. I have written inviting both of them to prepare manuscripts for the JOURNAL OF THE AMERICAN STATISTICAL ASSOCIATION, and hope very much that they will be able to do so.

I am very glad to know also that you are considering preparing a paper on the origins and history of the book. I will be delighted if you accept this invitation and hope to hear from you in the affirmative.

Sincerely yours

WAW:bm air mail